Pat Nixon Has Lung Infection, Enters Hospital

SFChronicle Long Beach

MAY 1 6 1978

Former first lady Pat Nixon was admitted to Long Beach Memorial Hospital for treatment of a lung infection yesterday, a hospital spokeswoman said.

Mrs. Nixon will probably remain in the hospital until the end of the week, said her physician, Dr. John Lundgren.

Susan Pescar, a hospital spokeswoman, described Mrs. Nixon's condition as good and added that she is "resting comfortably."

No other details were immediately available.

Mrs. Nixon, 66, wife of former President Nixon, who was admitted to the same hospital July 8, 1976, after suffering a stroke.

Mrs. Nixon has remained largely in seclusion at Casa Pacifica, the Nixon family seaside estate-home in San Clemente since leaving the White House in 1974 when her husband resigned from the presidency.

Associated Press